April 4, 2005 Cemetery meeting

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 P.M. Present were Harris Chace, Mike McCue and Ralph Gurney. Also present were Elly Chace, Harris Chace, Jr. and Mark St. Laurent.

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved as read.

It was voted unanimously to ask the selectmen to include an article on the warrant for the annual town meeting asking for \$5000 for the cemetery committee.

The committee voted unanimously to have Mark St. Laurent do cleanup and mowing in the Assonet cemetery two times, once for Mother's Day and once for Memorial Day.

Mike McCue has agreed to work on computerizing some old deeds dating from December 5, 1994 to the present time and put them in order.

The next meeting will be on June 6, 2005 at 7:000 P.M. at the Senior center.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 P.M.

Ralph Gurney Chairman